
SDMC Agenda October 29, 2021 

 

Attendees: 

Tonya Sapp, Teacher 

Patricia Ward-Morris, Non-Instructional 

Elaine Reed, Teacher 

Dana Darden, Principal 

Daniel Torres, Other Professional 

Laura Mayorga, Parent 

 

Agenda 

PEMIS Snapshot 

Budget: 

ESSER Funds 

Social Economical Disadvantage Report 

Yancy Life support 

DDIS Pathways Planning November 4 

 

 

 

 

Minutes: 

On Friday, October 29, 2021, the SDMC Committee met to discuss the following topics: 

 

PEIMS Snapshot: As a campus, we did not meet our projection of 494 scholars. During the 

year, we were at 484, however as the months progressed, many families relocated to other 

districts. We also lost twenty scholars due to capping in Bilingual Kindergarten, ESL 

Kindergarten, and first Grade Regular. As a HUB school, we did not see an influx of scholars.  

 

Budget:  Because we did not meet our projection by the 2021-2022 PEMIS Snapshot, we will 

have a scheduled meeting with our budget analysis to adjust the budget. As a proactive measure, 

We closed three teaching positions earlier in the year to cover the cost. Therefore, there will not 

be a need to release anyone at this time. 

 

ESSER Funds:  We are excited about the ESSER Funds for Benbrook, especially the funds to 

address the learning loss for our scholars. Highly Effective Teachers will have an opportunity to 

provide tutorials at the rate of 50 dollars an hour. It was recommended that the SDMC 

Committee develop a job description for interested parties. The focus will be on student success 

rate and academic growth. Teachers will be required to provide the following: 

 

Explicit Instruction 

Exit tickets at the end of each session 

Progress monitoring  

List of individual student TEKS  

Student conference information 

 



Social Economically Disadvantaged: We are glad to report that we had 100% of your scholars 

submit their Eco Dis Forms. We also were able to capture 95% of our scholars who met the 

qualifications. We increased from last year’s percentage of 93.9 by 1.1%.   

Shout out to everyone for their dedication and hard work that has led to our success.  

 

Yancy Life: One of the Business Partners this year is Yancy Life. The company provides 

classroom tutors to meet the needs of our 4th-grade scholars.  

We were recently informed that the company would provide two additional support at no charge. 

We will work with the tutors to provide training and guidelines to ensure student academic 

growth.  

 

 

DDIS: This year, we have been assigned a DDIS to support our goal to be an “A” rated campus. 

We will meet officially with our DDIS on November 4. They have developed a Pathways Plan 

exclusively for Benbrook. This will be a virtual meeting. The sole purpose of the DDIS is to 

provide support with creating reports that will capture where we are as a campus so that we may 

drill down to the root cause. 
 


